
Communications with the Board 
 
Stockholders of the Company may communicate with the Board in writing addressed to: 
 

Board of Directors 
c/o Corporate Secretary 
Papa John’s International, Inc. 
P.O. Box 99900 
Louisville, Kentucky 40269 

 
The Secretary will review each stockholder communication. The Secretary will forward to the 
entire Board (or to members of a Board committee, if the communication relates to a subject 
matter clearly within that committee’s area of responsibility) each communication that (a) relates 
to the Company’s business or governance, (b) is not offensive and is legible in form and 
reasonably understandable in content, and (c) does not merely relate to a personal grievance 
against the Company or a team member or further a personal interest not shared by the other 
stockholders generally. 
 


